
       
 
 
 
 
August 27, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attention:  Filing Center 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
 
RE:  Advice No. 21-018 

Rule 13, Section V.E—Temporary Service  
(Expedited Consideration Requested) 

 
On August 26, 2021, PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power (PacifiCorp or Company) submitted Advice 
Letter 21-018 requesting authorization to extend the temporary waiver of PacifiCorp’s 
Temporary Service requirements through December 31, 2023, for customers and communities 
impacted by the devastating wildfires that started in early September 2020.  In that advice letter, 
the Company incorrectly listed the current Temporary Service Charge as “$85 for single-phase 
service and $115 for three-phase service.”  The Temporary Service Charge was recently updated 
in docket UE 374 to a single charge for all service types effective January 1, 2021.  As approved 
in Order 20-473, the current Temporary Service Charge is $164. 

PacifiCorp submits this filing to correct the Proposal section of Advice Letter 21-018 as follows: 

Proposal 
PacifiCorp continues to receive requests from customers and communities impacted by 
the wildfire to establish temporary service so they may rebuild their homes or businesses 
or to provide a location for temporary mobile housing.  Consistent with Tariff Rule 13, 
Line Extensions, Section V. E., Temporary Service, customers requesting temporary 
service to a service loop (a meter, breaker and a few outlets assembly from existing 
service voltage facilities) are required to pay a Temporary Service Ccharge, currently 
$16485for single-phase service and $115 for three-phase service.  For all applications 
requiring more than connection of a service loop, customers are required to pay the 
Temporary Service costs of the installation and removal of the Company’s pole(s), 
conductor and transformer(s) and other required work and equipment. 
 

Please direct any informal questions about this filing to Cathie Allen, Regulatory Affairs 
Manager, at (503) 813-5934. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Shelley McCoy 
Director, Regulation 


